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Wells, United Kingdom Police were called to Alderman Peel High School following reports that a
student brought ordnance which he found on the beach to school. After seeing what was described
as a corroded cylindrical metal object about 5 inches in length that looked suspicious, the principal
evacuated the school and called the police.

Police called in an EOD team to investigate the item. EOD confirmed that the item was not
hazardous and the school was re-opened to students. Police did remove the item from the school and
thanked school officials for calling them to report the find. The police did states that the student had
not acted maliciously, but rather brought in his beach find to "show his friends."



